
 
 

April 1, 2025 
 
 
 
Mr. Adam Kesterholt 
Environmental Manager 
CSC Landfill, Republic Services 
101 Republic Way 
Avalon, Texas  76623 
 
RE: The U. S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 6 Extension of Current Approval of 

Republic Services for Disposal of Polychlorinated Biphenyls at CSC Landfill Located in 
Avalon, Texas; EPA ID No. TXD000836585 

 
Dear Mr. Kesterholt: 
 
The EPA is currently reviewing your renewal application and supplemental information for the PCB 
authorization submitted through March 25, 2025, for compliance with the Toxic Substances Control 
Act, 40 CFR 761.75. In addition, the EPA is fulfilling its obligations under the Endangered Species Act 
and the National Historic Preservation Act. 
 
In order to allow for full consideration and review of your submitted information and any subsequent 
public participation, the EPA is extending your current approval pursuant to regulations issued under 
section 6(e) of the Toxic Substances Control Act and codified in 40 CFR Parts 750 and 761. The EPA 
finds that extending your current approval for disposal of PCBs at CSC Landfill until November 30, 2025, 
does not present an unreasonable risk of injury to health or the environment. 
 
If you have any further questions, please contact me, or your staff may contact RCRA Corrective Action, 
UST, Solid Waste and Permits Acting Branch Manager, Harry Shah, at shah.harry@epa.gov or (214)-
665-6457.  
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Helena Healy 
        Director 
        Land, Chemicals and Redevelopment Division 
 

mailto:shah.harry@epa.gov


 

 
 

cc: Ms. Charly Fritz 
   Waste Permits Division Deputy Director, Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 
 Ms. Andrea Kotrla 
   Environmental Manager, Republic Services 
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